S O U T H   W O O T T O N   P A R I S H   C O U N C I L

Minutes of a Planning Committee Meeting held at 7.00pm on                        Monday 27th October 2014 in the Parish Council Meeting Room

1.  Present: Mr A Evans, Mr D Price, Mr D Gerrard, Mr D Steward-Brown, Mr B Clapham,  Mrs T Cornwell (Clerk).
     Apologies: Mr M Narborough, Mrs D Gotts
2.  To confirm the Minutes of the last Meeting held on 13th October 2014:  These were proposed as a correct record by Mr Clapham, seconded by Mr Gerrard agreed and signed by the Chairman.

3. To record declarations of any interests: None
4. To receive questions from the public: None present. 
5. To discuss Planning Applications received and notifications of the Borough Council Applications for Grant or Refusal:  

14/01423/F

10 Ash Grove, South Wootton

Single Storey Extension to dwelling 

Decision - Support the Application

14/01434/F
15 Sandy Lane, South Wootton.

Single storey extension to dwelling

Decision - Support the Application

14/01447/F

4 Deas Road, South Wootton.

Proposed extension and alterations to dwelling

Decision - Support the Application

The Borough Council has APPROVED Planning Permission for the following Applications:

14/00609/NMA – 15 Briar Close
14/00884/F – 4 Sandy Lane

14/01044/F – 38 The Birches
The Borough Council has REFUSED Planning Permission for the following Application:
14/00878/F – 39 Barsham Drive 
LDF : Mrs Cornwell said that she had received a telephone call from Mr James Alflatt at Bidwell’s, about the release of the LDF figures for South Wootton. These will be put forward to cabinet in November. The figures released are 300 dwellings for the land west of Hall Lane, and 600 dwellings at Knights Hill. Mr Alflatt would like to come and talk to the Planning Committee about the options the Parish Council has moving forward in the next stage of consultation.  Mr Price said he had read through the document and had a number of queries/questions he would like answered. It was suggested these questions could be included in our response to the Borough Council. Mr Alflatt is happy to make representation on behalf of the Parish Council, once we have been informed of our options.
It is hoped a meeting will take place on Wednesday 5th November at 10am to discuss the options available.

Post Office: Mr Price informed members that he had recently spoken to Mr Gary Herbert regarding an update on the relocation of the Post Office. He informed the Planning Committee that Ms Jo Wright had passed her interview and a consultation of six weeks will start at the beginning of November. Mr Price said that it is important to gain the support of residents to be able to keep the Post Office in South Wootton. 
6.  To discuss Highways issues: 
Mrs Cornwell had circulated the paperwork from the County Council regarding the speed of traffic travelling along Grimston Road. The 85th %tile has been reported as 37.7mph and 38.5mph and the mean average 31.5mph and 33.1mph. This worked out as an average of 15% of traffic travelling along Grimston Road exceeding 40mph. 
Mrs Cornwell was asked to email the Highways Engineer stating that the speed limit is not currently being adhered to and ask what remedial measures can the County Council take to make sure travelling vehicles comply with the speed limits. On average 1300 vehicles travel along this road every day according to the reports.

There being no further business the Chairman closed the meeting at 7.35pm.

7.  NEXT MEETING: Monday, 5th November 2014 at 10am in the Parish Council Meeting Room, South Wootton.
5th November 2014
   
    

          

        Chairman
